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TRADE MINISTER KELLEHER COMPLETES VISI T

TO THE PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF CHIN A

Canada's Minister for International Trade,
the Honourable James Kelleher, has just completed a
four-day visit to China capping of a two week tour of
Asian countries that took him to Osaka, Seoul, Shanghai
and Beijing .

"Following the establishment of our National
Trade Strategy, I took the decision last year to double
our trade representation in China," the Minister said .
"The visit has assured me that the trade opportunities
justify that priority . "

The opening of a Canadian Consulate General
in Shanghai and the sod-turning ceremony at the site
of the new Canadian Embassy to be built in Beijing
further reinforced Canada's long term commitment to
expanding relations with China .

"Shanghai is China's most important commercial
and industrial centre," the Minister noted . "Over the
next five years Shanghai will undertake major project s
to modernize its airport, harbour facilities and build
a subway system to serve its twelve million people . "

"My discussions with the Mayor and other
leading figures in Shanghai made clear that they welcome
Canadian participation in the development plans for this
region . Our Consulate General will be well placed to
help Canadian business get in on these opportunities,"
the Minister said .
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In Beijing the Minister met with Vice Premier
Yao Yilin and his senior Ministers reponsible for hydro
and thermal power development .

"I was most encouraged," said the Minister,
"by their friendship toward Canada and the high regard
they demonstrated for the capacity of Canadian companies
to contribute to their development projects . "
Madame Qian confirmed their acceptance of a Canadian
company, CIPM, to carry out the feasibility study for
the Three Gorges hydro project . This project,
estimated to cost up to $30 billion, will be the
largest hydro project ever undertaken . The choice o f
a Canadian company to carry out the initial study augurs
well for Canada's future participation in all phases of
this mammoth project .

In following up on the Prime Minister's recent
visit to China, Mr . Kelleher said "there was a ver y
keen interest in working with Canada on both hydro and
thermal power projects . It is fair to say that power
development in China may in fact represent the last
major frontier in big power project work in the world
today and Canadian business, with its well-established
international reputation and capability in this field,
will be there to participate in a significant way . "

The importance of our trading relationship was
highlighted in discussions with the Minister's counter-
part, Mr . Zheng Tuobin . Mr. Kelleher's offer to provide
a team of experts to work with the Chinese on thei r
resumption of membership in the GATT was warmly received
and plans are underway for these discussions over the
months ahead .

The Minister also announced that Canada will
provide a$S million fund through CIDA to help Canadian
firms do feasibility studies on technical projects in
China over the next three years .
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